OLD CHESTERTON RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on Tuesday, 26th May, 2015

1. Present and Apologies
Clive Brown, Michael Bond, Lisa Buchholz Balan Sisupalan, Sue Webster, Diana Kazemi, Chris Dommett and Ian Manning. Apologies were received from Des Bradley, Peter Sarris, Peter Pope and Klaas Brumann.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on the 19th February were amended. The first paragraph of Section 9 now reads:

“Ian Manning said that there was an example of the speed bumps they want to install in a road in Trumpington.  Ian wanted trials carried out, and the Police were trying to find a way to close the road in order to facilitate this.  There was a deadline and it was necessary to move forward with the project if an answer could not be found by the end of the week.”
Otherwise, the minutes were approved as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising

· Fen Road Improvements: It was not possible to close the road in Trumpington as the Police did not deem it safe to do so.  Council officers will now install one of the new spend bumps, and then wait a few weeks to see how well it works before any further installation.
4. Finance

Chris Dommett circulated a financial report which showed a credit balance of £191.56There was a balance of £241.56 at the date of the meeting. 

5. Annual Open Meeting
The Annual Open Meeting is to be held on Friday 29th May 2015 jointly with the Chesterton Community Association.  Michael Bond has had a flier printed which he circulated.  The guest speaker will be David Appleyard, who is the lead artist appointed to deliver the public art element of the Elizabeth House development.  That will be followed by short annual general meetings of each organisation.  It is hoped to follow that with a forum on “Challenges for Chesterton” involving a panel of one or more local politicians.

6. Local Plan
The City and the SCDC Local Plan have not been approved by the Inspectors, and the latter have written a letter to both Councils outlining a number of issues that they considered needed to be addressed.  In particular the letter questioned the way in which the number of new houses needed has been assessed, and in particular whether the calculation had taken account of market signals such as house prices and affordability. The Inspectors also questioned the methodology used by the Councils in the Green Belt Review.  The Examination of the Local Plans has been suspended by the Inspectors to enable the Councils to address the concerns outlined in the letter.
The letter was discussed at the recent City Council Residents’ Association Forum meeting on the 21st May.  Michael Bond said that the point was made that there is a totally false housing market in Cambridge. Land is being bought for speculative development.  There are new houses standing empty.  Michael gave the Dog and Pheasant development as an example, where all the houses had been sold, some had been resold, but there is little evidence that anyone is occupying them.
There is to be a further consultation and workshop, and residents’ associations have been asked to gather local evidence and feed it to the Planning Department.  If anyone has useful information, they are asked to give it to Michael Bond in the first instance.

7. Planning and Development

· The latest Haling House planning application has been withdrawn.  It was similar to the application which had been lodged and withdrawn earlier. The major objection is overdevelopment of the site.

· There is no further development in the Green End Road redesign.
8. New Station

Network Rail have put in a new planning application.  There is little change from the original application by the County Council.  The main changes are to the car park and to the entrances.  More detail will be provided at the next North Area Committee meeting and the next Local Liaison Committee meeting.  Ian Manning said that one piece of good news is that Network Rail access track will be able to be used for a separate cycle and pedestrian path.
9. New Bridge

There will be further public meeting when the architects have something to show.  Lisa said that the Friends of Ditton Meadow had met Jim Chisholm to talk about the possibility of other routes, but nothing had been achieved.

10. Green Dragon Bridge

Ian Manning said that the proposed consultation on the so-called “improvements” had been deferred and there is a further meeting between councillors and officers arranged to discuss what is to be done.  There is still a move to straighten the ramp on the common side of the bridge.  Clive questioned the wisdom of this, as it would simply speed up cycle traffic on the ramp.  The present curve has the merit of slowing cyclists down, and is not in itself the cause of any conflict.

11. Federation of Cambridge Residents’ Associations (FeCRA)

FeCRA has a new and energetic committee under the chairmanship of Wendy Blythe with Tania Elliott as secretary.  There had been a lively meeting of the committee on the 5th May, which Michael Bond had attended, and at which a lot of ideas for the future role of FeCRA were put forward.  Michael and Clive remain committee members.
12. North Area Committee

The next meeting is on the 16th June.  There will be a presentation by Network Rail on the new station.

13. St Andrew’s Hall
The new extension is now open and in use.  The official opening was on the 21st May.  The impact on St Andrew’s Hall’s income for 2014 whilst building was in progress showed a deficit of only £17,000 against a previous “best case” estimate of £20,000.
14. Friends of Stourbridge Common

There has been a request by someone for a tree or a bench in memory of her father.  The Council does not want to plant any more trees at present, and so a bench is being considered.  There has been concern expressed about where this bench is to be sited.

The AGM is to be held later in the year.  It is planned that Peter Towers will prepare a photo-montage of the species to be found on the Common.

15. Chesterton Community Association

The grant application made by the Association for the Big Draw has been allowed.  

Michael Bond said that the redevelopment of the Milton Road Library was “moving into the distance.”  It was supposed to go to committee in May, now deferred to July, in order to sanction instructions being given to the developer.

16. Any Other Business

· Ian Manning said that parking controls on the Vie Estate were coming into effect on the 17th June.
· Ian said that the street lighting contract was dreadful. The columns for the new lights had been put down early.  There is a different contractor taking old lights out from the one putting the new ones in.  Ian said it had been possible to save 15 lights which were otherwise going to be removed.

· Ian Manning said that Sepura were moving from their headquarters in St Andrew’s Road and were considering what to do with the building.  It is owned by a development company.

· The County Council Boundary Review has come back with a proposed increase in the number of multi-member divisions.

17. Future Meetings

Dates for future meetings will be arranged for September and December and notified when a room in the Hall has been booked.
